November 9, 2006


A Regular Meeting of the Zoning Board of Appeals was held on Thursday, November 9, 2006 at the Mendon Town Hall, 16 West Main Street, Honeoye Falls, NY, 14472 at 7:30 p.m.

PRESENT: 
Kevin Wright - Chair




Don Thorp 




Don Irvine 




Liz Sciortino




Bruce Peckham

ATTORNEY:
Doug Jones

OTHERS:
2

Minutes were taken by Julie Gianforti.

Mr. Wright called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m.

Mr. Wright stated that the Board would like to meet on Nov. 30, 2006.  Mr. Wright asked Julie Gianforti to notify Mary Fletcher, secretary to the ZBA, to publish the appropriate notices.

JAMES CONNOLLY AREA VARIANCE PUBLIC HEARING

Mr. Wright opened the public hearing at 7:35 p.m.

Mr. Wright stated that he is waving the reading of the public notice, which is in the file, as well as the signed affidavit of the posting of the sign.

Mr. Wright asked the Board if they had a chance to see the property.  All Board members indicated that they saw the property.

James Connolly, CSM Property, LLC, 1384 Pittsford Mendon Road, Mendon, NY came before the Board for an area variance at said property, consisting of 0.48 acres, bearing tax account no. 216.07-1-14, located in a CB zone, to replace the existing barn with a new barn with a setback of approximately 10 feet on two sides.

Mr. Wright asked Mr. Connolly to summarize his proposal for the Board.

Mr. Connolly stated that he bought the property just under 3 years ago.

Mr. Connolly stated that he is at the point where he wants to finish the outside of the property.  

Mr. Connolly stated that the building is designed to look skinnier and smaller from the front.  Mr. Connolly stated that the storage building will look like a barn from the outside.

Mr. Connolly stated that he would like to request a 10ft. setback instead of the 30ft. required. Mr. Connolly stated that it doesn’t matter to him where he puts the building but he believes that the proposed location is best and is in keeping with the character of the Hamlet.  Mr. Connolly stated that he thinks that he is doing the right thing for the Town.

Mr. Connolly stated that the PB said that they would sign off on this if the Zoning Board gives him the variance.

Mr. Connolly encouraged the Board to drive by his residence which is at 14 Parks Crossing to get an idea of the way he does things. 

Mr. Irvine asked Mr. Connolly what size the building would be.  Mr. Connolly stated that it is 36’ x 63’.  Mr. Irvine asked Mr. Connolly what the size of the house is across the front.  Mr. Irvine reviewed the site plan.  Ms. Sciortino stated that the proposed barn is 5 ft. wider than the house.  The Board reviewed and discussed the plans.

Mr. Wright reviewed the adjoining properties with Mr. Connolly.  

Mr. Wright asked Mr. Connolly to summarize his discussion with the Planning Board. Mr. Connolly summarized his discussion with the Planning Board.

Mr. Connolly stated that the entrance to the building will be through the garage doors.  Mr. Irvine asked if there would be a man door.  Mr. Connolly stated yes.

Mr. Connolly stated that he would be paving the driveway.

Mr. Wright reviewed with Mr. Jones the lot coverage requirements in the Community Business zone. 

Mr. Connolly stated that the existing building is non-conforming and the new building is encroaching less into the setback.  Mr. Wright stated that the proposed building would be more conforming than the existing building.  Mr. Connolly stated yes.

Mr. Wright stated he talked to Diane Hamm from the Town of Mendon Historic Commission regarding the existing barn. Mr. Wright stated to Mr. Connolly that Ms. Hamm would look at the barn and get back to him regarding whether or not there is any historical significance.  Mr. Connolly stated that he has no intentions of restoring the barn. A discussion followed regarding the existing barn.

Ms. Sciortino asked Mr. Connolly what type of business he has at this location.  Mr. Connolly stated that he is a Manufacturer’s Representative.  Mr. Connolly stated that he would be using the building for storage for his business and personal use.  

Mr. Wright asked Mr. Connolly if the benefit that he needs to achieve can be achieved by any other means feasible.  Mr. Connolly stated he doesn’t think so.

Mr. Wright asked Mr. Connolly if this variance were granted would it create any undesirable changes to the neighborhood character or to the near by property.  Mr. Connolly stated no.

Mr. Wright asked Mr. Connolly if this is a substantial request.  Mr. Connolly stated yes.

Mr. Wright asked Mr. Connolly whether his request, in his view, will have adverse physical or environmental effects.  Mr. Connolly stated no.

Mr. Wright asked Mr. Connolly if, in his view, if this alleged difficulty is self-created. Mr. Mr. Connolly stated no.  

Mr. Wright asked for comments from the public.  There were none.

Mr. Wright asked for further comments from the Board.  There were none.

 MOTION

Mr. Irvine moved, seconded by Ms. Sciortino, to close the public hearing at 8:00 p.m.

APPROVED

Mr. Wright –aye, Ms. Sciortino-aye, Mr. Thorp-aye, Mr. Irvine – aye, Mr. Peckham-aye

ANGELIN R. MUIR AREA VARIANCE PUBLIC HEARING

Mr. Wright opened the public hearing at 8:01 p.m.

Mr. Wright stated that he is waving the reading of the public notice, which is in the file, as well as the signed affidavit of the posting of the sign.

Mr. Wright asked the Board if they had a chance to see the property.  All Board members indicated that they saw the property.

Angelin R. Muir, 83 Hidden Ridge Trail, Honeoye Falls, NY came before the Board for an area variance at said property, consisting of 7.3 acres, bearing tax account no. 221.02-1-42, located in an RA-1 zone, to construct a shed over an existing pool pump area, which shed would have an approximate setback of 12 feet from the side.

Ms. Muir stated that she wants to construct an 8’ x 10’ size shed to cover existing pool equipment.

Mr. Wright asked why the pool equipment is located where it is.  Ms. Muir stated that the pool people obtained the permits.

Mr. Wright asked Ms. Muir if she has talked to her neighbors about the proposed shed.  Ms. Muir stated yes and they have no objections.

Mr. Wright asked Ms. Muir if she has a rendering of the proposed shed.  Ms. Muir showed the Board a rendering of the proposed shed.

Mr. Wright asked Ms. Muir if the neighbor has seen the sketch and if they know that they are going to be looking at a 10 ft. building close to the property line.  Mr. Muir stated no the neighbor has not seen the sketch.

Mr. Wright asked Ms. Muir why she wants to put up a building instead of landscaping.  Ms. Muir stated that she has to protect the equipment from the elements.  

Mr. Irvine asked if the proposed structure would match the siding.  Ms. Muir stated yes.

Mr. Irvine asked Ms. Muir if it was her intention all along to construct this shed to cover the pool equipment.  Ms. Muir stated yes.

The Board discussed the size of the proposed shed.  The Board discussed whether or not the sketch should be presented to the neighbor.  Mr. Thorp stated that the notice was published and the sign was posted.   The Board decided that the neighbors had opportunity to question what is being proposed.

Mr. Wright asked for comments from the public.  There were none.

Mr. Wright asked for further comments from the Board.   There were none.

  MOTION

Mr. Irvine moved, seconded by Mr. Wright, to close the public hearing at 8:15 p.m.

APPROVED

Mr. Wright –aye, Ms. Sciortino-aye, Mr. Thorp-aye, Mr. Irvine – aye, Mr. Peckham-aye

BABCOCK DETERMINATION

Mr. Irvine moved, seconded by Mr. Wright, that the application by Amy Babcock, 78 W. Main Street, Honeoye Falls, for an area variance at 84 Topspin Drive, Pittsford, NY, consisting of 14.23 acres, bearing tax account no. 204.02-1-20.11, located in an RA-5 zone, to place a new property line approximately 50 feet from the existing pond, be approved based on the following Findings of Fact and Conclusions of Law:

FINDINGS OF FACT

1.
Amy Babcock appears before the Mendon Zoning Board of Appeals on     

            November 2, 2006. 

2.
Ms. Babcock wishes to subdivide her property at 84 Topspin Drive into a 9 acre                     

            lot containing and existing pond for herself, and a 5 acre lot that she could sell.

3.
Ms. Babcock stated that she does not have a buyer for the property.

4.
Ms. Babcock stated that she worked with the planning board in determining 

where the new property line would be located.  Said property line would be within 50 feet of the existing pond.

5.
Ms. Babcock stated that the site plan was approved by the Planning Board in 

            March of 2006.

6.         No members of the public voiced opposition.

CONCLUSIONS OF LAW

1. The benefit cannot be achieved by any other means.

2. The granting of this area variance will not create an undesirable change to the neighborhood or to nearby properties.

3. The request is substantial.

4. The granting of this request will not have adverse physical or environmental effects.

5. The difficulty is self-created.

6. This is a Type II action under SEQR.

 MOTION

Mr. Irvine moved, seconded by Mr. Wright, to grant approval of the Amy Babcock Area Variance Determination, as amended.

APPROVED

Mr. Wright-aye, Ms. Sciortino-aye, Mr. Irvine – aye, Mr. Peckham-aye, Mr. Thorp-abstained

Approve minutes of November 2, 2006 meeting.

MINUTES

Mr. Irvine moved, seconded by Mr. Peckham, to approve the minutes, as amended, of the November 2, 2006 meeting.

ADOPTED

Mr. Thorp-aye, Ms. Sciortino– aye, Mr. Irvine-aye, Mr. Peckham-aye, Mr. Wright - aye

DISCUSSION

The Board discussed the James Connolly Area Variance.  Mr. Peckham stated that he would write the draft determination.

The Board discussed the Muir Area Variance.   Mr. Wright stated that he would write the determination.

MOTION

Mr. Peckham moved, seconded by Ms. Sciortino, to adjourn the meeting at 8:30 p.m.

APPROVED

Mr. Wright-aye, Mr. Thorp-aye, Ms. Sciortino– aye, Mr. Irvine-aye, Mr. Peckham-aye


Minutes were taken by Julie Gianforti.
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